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Dear Secretary General, 
 

 

In accordance with Article 28 of the Council Decision setting up Eurojust and Article 3 of the Rules 

of Procedure of Eurojust, I am honoured to inform you that earlier today, 29 May 2012, the 

National Members of the College of Eurojust held an election to select a Vice-President.  

 

The elections are due to the end of the mandate of Ms Michèle Coninsx, National Member for 

Belgium, as Vice-President after having been elected President of Eurojust with effect from 1 May 

2012 as approved by the Council on 26 April 2012.   
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The College elected Mr Carlos Zeyen, National Member for Luxembourg, as Vice-President of 

Eurojust.  

 

I look forward to receiving confirmation that the Council has approved this election in accordance 

with the provisions of Article 28 (2) of the Eurojust Council Decision, by qualified majority.  

 

Mr Raivo Sepp, National Member for Estonia, continues as Vice-President of Eurojust.  

 
 

 

(complimentary close) 

 

 

(s.) Michèle CONINSX 
President of Eurojust 

 

 

_____________ 




